# St Mary's Weekly Bulletin 14th June 2015

# A very warm welcome to everyone!

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce vourself to the cleray or a member of the congregation. Please ioin us for refreshments after the service.



An **induction loop system** is provided to assist hearing aid users. Please switch your hearing aid to the 'T' position.

Anyone wishing to receive Holy Communion at home, a visit or wishing to arrange a funeral please contact David directly.

David Lawson, Team Rector: 01923 291077 or 07939 473717

davidmlawson@btinternet.com

St Marv's Churchwardens are:

Laura Graham-Brown 01442 393058

laura@grumpalump.co.uk

**Colin Rivett** 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

**St Mary's Pastoral Care Enquiries** 

Contact: Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

St Mary's Safeguarding Co-Ordinators are: **Susan Rivett** 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

**Katharine Harper** 01442 264905

positivechangenow@gmail.com

The Benefice Office is based at All Saints. Church Lane, Kings Langley WD4 8JS 01923 266596

saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

**Norma Howie** is the benefice administrator. and enquiries re baptisms and weddings should be made through her. The office is open Monday and Wednesday 8.00am -3.30pm, Thursday 12.30pm - 3.00pm and Friday 12 noon - 3.00pm.

Services Today	
	NO 8.00am Eucharist
10.00am	Sung Eucharist
Presiding	Canon Guy Buckler
Address	Canon Guy Buckler
Hymns	259, 458, 449, 77, 636
Sides Duty	Simon Smith
Warden	Laura Graham-Brown
Reader	Susan Rivett
Intercessions	Sue Jakeman
Offertory	Pauline Buck and
	Elizabeth Clark
Chalice	Peter Bladon
Organist	Chris Muhley
Coffee	Laura and Harry
	Graham-Brown
11.45am	Baptisms of Evie and
	Rosie Collett
	No Evening Prayer

Please pray for Patricia Land, Jessica

and James Stygle, Bill Dell; Jenson

Galloway, Linda Dainton, Nancy Abraham, Paul Boggis, Fr Don Butler, Doreen and Hedley Crago, Riskala Dekki, Shirley Godson, Eileen Kemp, Evelyn Greener, Tony and Irene Mayes, Ivor Stringer, Clare Tofield-Wallington, Molly Witts and Richard Wyatt. Deanery prayers are currently being asked for St Barnabas, Adeyfield, and the Holiday Club in July together with Holy Trinity and Adeyfield Free Church. Please give thanks for the life of Margaret Wootton whose funeral is on Wednesday of this week. Please also pray for Alan, Bishop of St Albans; Richard, Bishop of Bedford; Michael, Bishop of Hertford: the Diocese of Okigwe, Nigeria, and the Bishop, Edward Osueabu; the parish of Dunstable, Billington; chalice administrators: Shendish Manor the baptism preparation meeting; the Albantide Pilgrimage; the migrant

rescue operation in the Mediterranean.

# THE SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

#### THIS WEEK

#### Monday 15th

No Morning Prayer

10.00am Working Party

7.30pm Baptism preparation meeting in

Refectory

8.00pm Bellringing practice

#### Tuesday 16th

9.00am Morning Prayer

9.30am Eucharist at Florence Lomaman

House

10.00am Buzzy Bees meet in Refectory

11.15am Staff meeting at Leverstock Green Vicaraae

8.00pm Churchwardens' meeting in

refectory

## Wednesday 17th

No Morning Prayer

10.00am Eucharist at Holy Trinity

11.30am Funeral of Margaret Wootton

followed by burial in the

churchvard

Thursday 18th

9.00am Morning Prayer

9.30am Eucharist/study group

8.00pm Home group meets at 28

Manorville Road

Friday 19th

9.00am Mornina Prayer 10.00am Working Party

#### Saturday 20th

9.00am Morning Prayer 10.00am Saturday Cafe

Albantide Pilgrimage

# Sunday 21st THE THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

No 8.00am Said Eucharist 10.00am Sung Eucharist/Youth Groups No Evening Prayer

Many thanks to the four people who helped collect for Christian Aid Week this year. The total amount collected was £439.04.

### **NOTICES**

**The Albantide Pilarimage** is this Saturday 20th June with the Archbishop of Canterbury joining the pilarimage. The day begins at St Peter's Church at 10.30am and the Eucharist in the Cathedral at 12 noon. Evensong is at 4.00pm.

There is a **Dementia Awareness Training** session at Holy Trinity Church on Monday 22nd June from 2.00pm until 3.00pm. It will be led by Jacqui Sheppard. The session is for anyone in our churches so that we understand better how to be welcoming and dementia-friendly in church but also in our everyday contexts. The session will be repeated on Wednesday 21st October - details tba.

Today is the last opportunity to sign up for the Quiet day at Douai Abbey on Saturday 27th June. To book a place sign the list at the back of church. The cost is £25. Nash Mills C of E mini bus is available to transport people. If 6 people use the bus the extra cost is £5, 8 people or more £4. Indicate if you wish to travel by bus or make your own arrangements. Also indicate any dietary requirements. Payment to be made on the day in cash or cheque payable to Langelei Fees Account.

Can you help with the simple breakfast for **Pray Hemel** at St Mary's on Saturday 4th July 8.00am? Sign the list at the back of church if you can.

Summer Fair - Saturday 11th July 11.00am until 4.00pm. There will be a plant stall at the Fair - so start collecting now! There are also lists at the back of church for donations of scones/cakes/people to help. There is also a box for adult/children's books/games/puzzles/toys.